
Introduction to Anthropology

Sociology and Anthropology 101

Section: D100

Term: 1999 Spring

Instructor: DR. STACY PIGG

Discussion Topics: 
DAY

COURSE PURPOSE:

This course is an introduction to the concepts anthropology uses to understand social life 
and an exploration of the questions that arise from an international, cross-cultural  
perspective on differing lives and views.

The focus is on the concept of "culture": what "culture" is, how it shapes people’s lives, 
ways we can understand cultural variation, and what it means to speak of "different cultures" 
in a world shaped by colonial relations of power and the "globalizing" movements of people, 
ideas, goods,and technologies. This amounts to an exploration of culture, power, difference, 
and interconnection. 

The course will move between two detailed accounts of particular lives (their experiences, 
hopes, dilemmas, loves, and hardships), on the one hand, and on the other, overviews of 
concepts and debates in anthropology that address the local and global means by which lives 
are ordered and organized.  Specific topics include: self-understandings of "the West" in 
relation to "other" cultures; equality, ownership, and labor; gender and power; indigeneous 
peoples in nation-states; families, love, and social reproduction; illness, medical 
treatment, and knowledge; the translation between differing cultural frames of reference.  
The emphasis is on an anthropological way of asking questions and engaging with problems, as 
a tool both for understanding different ways of life and gaining insight into one’s own.

FORMAT:

This course gives equal weight and time to lectures and tutorial

discussions.   The textbook, case studies, and lectures will raise

questions and possible answers, while tutorial sections give you an

opportunity to explore the connections between the lives described, and the concepts 
anthropologists might use to make sense of them. 

COURSE ORGANIZATION:

one two-hour lecture and one two-hour tutorial weekly

Grading: 10% tutorial participation: 

30% mid-term exam: 

30% final exam: 

30% essay (10-12 pages): 

Required Texts: Schultz and Lavenda, 1998, Cultural Anthropology: A Perspective on the Human 
Condition



Introduction to Anthropology

Fadiman, Anne 1997, The Spirit Catches You and You Fall Down

Shostak, Marjorie 1981, Nisa: The Life and Words of a !Kung Woman

Som

Recommended Texts: 

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: 

Notes: All assignments not submitted in class MUST be placed in the drop box slot on the door 
of the General Office, AQ 5054.  It will be emptied at 8:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. every day and 
date-stamped accordingly.

No tutorials are scheduled the first week of classes.

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


